At A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Monday the 7th day of  May, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
  

      


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:   
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                      
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.




        

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Joseph Russell, Deputy Police Chief Campbell’s stepson, led the pledge to the flag. 
3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.
CHANGES TO AGENDA 


(Add On) # 11 
POLICE: Purchase of Computer Server


(Add On) # 12 B
EXECUTIVE SESSION: DPW Interview

5.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on this agenda.
6. SWEARING IN of Deputy Police Chief Campbell

Supervisor Booth said on April 16, 2012 the Town Board voted to hire Donald Bruce Campbell as the Deputy Police Chief for the Town of Newburgh. Mr. Booth then asked Deputy Police Chief Campbell to come forward to be sworn in. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie swore Donald Campbell in as Deputy Police Chief. Deirdre Campbell, Joseph Russell, Chief of Police Michael Clancy and members of the Police Department were all present. 

Supervisor Booth and all the members of the Town Board offered their congratulations. 
7. ANIMAL CONTROL:

A.
T-93 Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 20, 2012, submitted by Chief Michael Clancy, to pay Newburgh Veterinary Hospital invoices for the months of February and March 2012 for veterinarian services amounting to $915.72. The funds will be withdrawn from the T-93 Account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the T-93 account is made up of private donations. 

             VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 3, 2012, submitted by Chief Michael Clancy, to pay Newburgh Veterinary Hospital invoices for the months of March and April 2012 for veterinarian services amounting to $260.99. The funds will come from the T-93 Account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

             VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
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B. T-94 Withdrawal

 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 20, 2012, submitted by Chief Michael Clancy, to pay Newburgh Veterinary Hospital invoices for the month of March 2012 for veterinarian services amounting to $185.65. The funds will come from the T-94 Account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the T-94 account is also a private donation account. 

             VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 23, 2012, submitted by Chief Michael Clancy, to pay Newburgh Veterinary Hospital invoices for the months of January and February 2012 for veterinarian services amounting to $648.19. The funds will come from the T-94 Account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

             VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 3, 2012, submitted by Chief Michael Clancy, to pay Newburgh Veterinary Hospital invoices for the months of March and April 2012 for veterinarian services amounting to $1,979.30. The funds will come from the T-94 Account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

             VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
 8.  
PARKS & RECREATION:  Trolley Request


Supervisor Booth said the Town of New Windsor annually makes a request to use the Town of Newburgh’s trolley for their Memorial Day Parade. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 5, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to allow the Town of New Windsor to use a Town of Newburgh trolley and a truck with drivers for their Memorial Day Parade. The parade will be Sunday, May 20th. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
9. ENGINEERING:  Performance Bond reduction for Peaceful Court

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said Talcott Engineering Design, PLLC, the engineers for Cronk Estates II Subdivision Peaceful Court Extension, are requesting a reduction for Peaceful Court Extension stormwater management facilities and off-site intersection improvements. Mr. Osborne and the Highway Superintendent have both inspected the completed work of the off-site intersection improvements. They approve of the work and Mr. Osborne is recommending a reduction in the security.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated May 7, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to reduce the required security to $4,000.00 for the off-site intersection improvements for Peaceful Court. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

             VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
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Mr. Osborne said the cul-de-sac for the Peaceful Court Extension has been completed with the exception of a driveway apron, the relocation of a street sign, and replacing a gouge caused by a piece of equipment. Mr. Osborne is in favor of a reduction in security for the private road extension of Peaceful Court.

Mr. Osborne said the stormwater pond and the bio-swales have been installed and have vegetative cover for the Stormwater Management facilities. He is in favor of a reduction for the performance security. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if the stormwater pond is fenced.

Mr. Osborne replied that it is. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the following requests submitted by James Osborne:

1. Reduce the performance security for the private road extension of 

    Peaceful Court to $2,500.00

2. Reduce the performance security for the Stormwater Management  

    Facilities to $20,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
10. 
PLANNING BOARD:  Landscape Bond Estimate for “All Granite &          

                                               Marble Corp.”

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 30, 2012, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh, for the landscape cost estimate for All Granite and Marble Corp., located on Brookside Drive, Town Project Number 2011-14, for the amount of $47,497.00. The inspection fee is $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said it is her opinion that the amount of trees and vegetation is extensive. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
11.
(Add On) POLICE: Purchase of Computer Server


Chief Clancy said the Police Department’s Records Management System server is approximately four years old and is not capable of handling the updates needed for the D-Cad program. The server has also caused down time for their department’s computers. 


Councilman Piaquadio asked Chief Clancy if the Police Department’s current terminals will operate with the new server and who is going to do the installation. 


Chief Clancy said he was informed that all of the current computers will operate with the new server. Officer David Otto will do the installation.  


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request made by Chief of Police Michael Clancy to purchase a Dell PowerEdge T410 off of state bid for the amount of $6,054.54. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the Police Department has the funds in their 2012 budget. 


Councilwoman Greene asked Chief Clancy, in the future, to consult with Councilman Piaquadio, who oversees the computers in the Town. Mrs. Greene suggested that Officer Otto also consult with Mr. Piaquadio so the server can be inventoried and the Town’s files can be updated.
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Councilman Bello asked Chief Clancy if this server is adequate for future updated needs by the Police Department. 


It is Chief Clancy understanding that the server is adequate. 


Councilman Piaquadio suggested the Police Department purchase an interrupted power pack for the server. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
12. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS


Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh will conduct hydrant flushing starting today May 7th through May 18th. Residents may experience brown water during this period. 

Mr. Booth said the US Postal Service has notified the Post Office, located on Route 52, that their contract will be cancelled in sixty days. Supervisor Booth has reached out to Maurice Hinchey and Nan Hayworth Offices, in the U.S. House of Representatives, to ask for their assistance.


Councilwoman Greene suggested the Town contact Senator Chuck Schumer and Senator William Larkin to ask for their help. 

Mrs. Greene wished everyone to remember their mothers and grandmothers on Mother’s Day and wished everyone a Happy Mother’s Day. 


Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh’s Memorial Day Parade will be held on May 27th this year. Line up will be at 12 Noon and will start at 1:00 p.m. Mr. Woolsey said anyone, non-political, who would like to participate in the parade should contact the Recreation Department.  


Councilman Piaquadio said at the May 2nd Audit Workshop Session the Board discussed having an Intern Program. He is happy to announce that the Town has received several applications. Anyone interested should contact Supervisor Booth. 


Councilwoman Greene said there are several departments who are interested in having an intern. It is her hope that the Town will offer numerous opportunities to students. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie said when he worked for Congressman Ben Gilman he played a big role in bringing the post office, that is located on Route 52, into the Town. Mr. Zarutskie said the Town of Newburgh is growing and that is the only post office in the Town. He urged everyone to sign petitions asking the US Postal Service to reconsider their decision. Anyone can pick up a petition at the Post Office. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday, June 2nd from 9:00 a.m. until 12 noon. 

13. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Ann Fisher, Balmville, thanked Councilwoman Greene for her Mother’s Day wish and wished Mrs. Greene a Happy Mother’s Day. 


Mrs. Fisher asked Supervisor Booth what involvement the Town Board has with the Planning and Zoning Boards. 


Supervisor Booth said the involvement with the Planning Board is the Town makes the laws and rules governing how the Planning Board operates. The Planning Board reviews projects and enforces the rules and regulation.  


The Zoning Board of Appeals makes decisions independent of the Town Board. 
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Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said he was present at several Planning Board meetings at the request of the Code Compliance Supervisor.


Mrs. Fisher congratulated Deputy Chief Campbell. 


Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked for a current status for the Adult Moratorium. 


Supervisor Booth said he is unable to discuss the Town Board’s legal strategy at this time. He said the Board is presently gathering information to enable them to make an educated decision. 


Mr. Corbin said he was reading in a past Audit Meeting that the Town is considering changing the notification distance for 200 feet to 500 feet. He said in the Comprehensive Plan Update it was mentioned that signage would be placed on the properties of interest that come before the Planning Board giving information on when hearings are going to be conducted. Mr. Corbin is in favor of this update. 


Supervisor Booth said putting signs of the property requesting a change was discussed and putting the legal address of the properties in the legal ads verses section lot and block.   


Mr. Corbin has concerns that residents within the 200 feet of a project are not being notified. 


Supervisor Booth said he would look into this mater.


Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming. 

14. 
MOTION FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
A.
Newburgh Capital Group 

B.
(Add On) DPW Interview

MOTION was made at 7:36 by Councilwoman Greene to go into executive session to discuss Newburgh Capital Group and the DPW Interview. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution stating: BE IT MOVED, that having duly considered the Decision, Order and Judgment after the non-jury trial before the Hon. Catherine M. Bartlett for the 2008 and 2009 proceedings commenced by Newburgh Capital Group against the Town, its assessor and Board of Assessment Review pursuant to Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law. The effects of said decision, order and judgment on later year’s assessments still the subject of proceedings before the court and the recommendations of the Town’s special counsel, Hacker Murphy, LLP, the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh hereby authorizes the filing of a Notice of Appeal and Appeal by Hacker Murphy, LLP from said decision, order and judgment. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 


            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made at 8:30 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of executive session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  

Supervisor Booth said no action was taken on the DWP interview. 
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15.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:31 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:31p.m.
    

Respectfully submitted,

                 ___________________________
      _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

